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Honourable Speaker

I am making this submission in my personal capacity against the background of having been the founding chairperson of the Pan South African Language Board in 1996, and having served on the Board for two terms of five years each.

From the time of inception of the Board we requested assistance with the definition of "independence" of this statutory body, but no clarity was ever obtained. When the SABC Board began experiencing problems my personal observation was that the problems of the SABC Board were similar to those of the PanSALB, especially after the PanSALB was reconstituted after the term of the first Board.

"Independence" with regard to bodies that are funded by the state needs to be clearly defined. I am a lay person as far as the law is concerned, but I believe that all bodies funded with tax payers' money should be accountable to the tax payer.

Matters of the PanSALB complicated from around 2005. I made several submissions to the office of the National Minister for Arts and Culture, but nothing happened until the DA pushed the matter as reported per attached Newsroom document.

The absence of monitoring mechanisms for some of the bodies results in a waste of resources and the hampering of service delivery. I hope that Parliament is looking seriously into the report of the Parliamentary Ad Hoc Committee on the Review of the Chapter 9 and Associated Institutions which was chaired by Professor K Asmal. I have already submitted a document to your office on my views on that report as far as the PanSALB is concerned.

I hope that my input as a person on the ground will be of assistance to your office in solving some of our national problems.

Prof NCP Golele
